These are the minutes from the July 24, 2018 meeting of the Hanover Board of Health. Present were Mr. John Dougherty - Chair, Mrs. Gabrielle Mahoney – Board Member, Delshaune Flipp – Board Member

Mrs. Kimberly Dixon - Health Agent, William Barrett - Assistant Health Agent, Mrs. Nancy Funder, Public Health Nurse, Mr. Joseph Stack, Building Commissioner, Jane Doe-housing complaint

The Board entered into executive session at 6:19PM and adjourned their executive session at 7:01. Mrs. Funder, Public Health Nurse then gave the board a brief update.

Public Health Nurse Update:

Mrs. Funder came before the board for a brief update. Mrs. Funder stated that there has been a marked increase in tick borne illness, not lyme so much as babesiosis and anaplasmosis. Mrs. Funder also stated that she has submitted the EMERGENCY DISPENSING PLAN to the State. Mr. Dougherty had requested a few changes to the plan and they have been addressed. Mr. Dougherty had also asked Mrs. Funder to rewrite "What is the Board of Health" section on the Town of Hanover website

Septic Plan Approvals:

42 Meadowbrook Road – Septic System Repair – McGlone Enterprises – Dated 7/13/2018

-Approved with variances, Ms. Flipp motioned to approve the plans for 42 Meadowbrook Road as submitted, with variances, Mrs. Mahoney seconded the motion, all in favor.

Ms. Flipp motioned to adjourn the meeting at 7:20PM, Mrs. Mahoney seconded the motion.

- DATE RECEIVED -

BOARD OF HEALTH